
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 
Paul Brown and Debra Brown    ) 

) 
Complainants,  ) 

) 
v.       )  Case No. GC-2017-0199 

) 
Summit Natural Gas of Missouri, Inc.,  ) 

) 
Respondent.  ) 

 
 

ORDER RESCHEDULING PROCEDURAL CONFERENCE 
 

Issue Date:  March 23, 2017 Effective Date:  March 23, 2017 
 

 The Commission previously scheduled a procedural conference so that the 

parties could discuss resolution of the various motions and settlement of this matter.  

However, on March 22, 2017, Summit Natural Gas of Missouri, Inc., filed a motion 

asking to reschedule the conference.  Summit indicated that it had contacted counsel 

for the complainants, Paul and Debra Brown, and counsel for the Staff of the Missouri 

Public Service Commission.  Summit stated further that neither of these parties had any 

objection to the motion and all parties were available on April 11, 2017 at 10:00 a.m. 

Therefore, the Commission will reschedule the procedural conference as requested. 

THE COMMISSION ORDERS THAT: 

1. The procedural conference is rescheduled for April 11, 2017 at 10:00 a.m. 

at the Commission’s office at the Governor Office Building, 200 Madison Street, 

Jefferson City, Missouri, Room 305.  This building meets accessibility standards 

required by the Americans with Disabilities Act.  If you need additional accommodations 



2 
 

to participate in this conference, please call the Public Service Commission’s Hotline at 

1-800-392-4211 (voice) or Relay Missouri at 711 before the conference.   

2. If any party wishes to appear by telephone at the conference, it shall notify 

the Regulatory Law Judge by email at nancy.dippell@psc.mo.gov, no later than 

March 30, 2017. 

3. This order shall be effective when issued.     

        BY THE COMMISSION 
 
 
 
 

Morris L. Woodruff 
Secretary 

 
 
Nancy Dippell, Senior Regulatory Law Judge,  
by delegation of authority pursuant  
to Section 386.240, RSMo 2000. 
 
Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 23rd day of March, 2017. 
 

mailto:nancy.dippell@psc.mo.gov

